
Building and Grounds

City of Waukesha

Meeting Agenda - Final with recommendations

City Hall,

201 Delafield Street

Waukesha, WI 53188

Council Chambers, City Hall6:00 PMMonday, November 1, 2021

1.  Call to Order

2.  Public Comment

3.  Approval of Minutes

Approve the October 4, 2021, Building and Ground meeting Minutes.A. ID#21-3038

B&G Meeting Minutes-10-4-21-DraftAttachments:

4.  Discussion and Recommendation re:

Please consider and act on installing a "No Trucks Over 3 Ton" on 

Jefferson Avenue from E. Moreland Blvd. to Gale Street.

A. ID#21-3039

Recommendation: This item was brought forward by Ald. Rodriguez.  Residents on Jefferson Avenue have 

concerns about an increase in truck traffic on their street.  The truck traffic is mainly for 

the distribution center on Gale Street.  The Department of Public Works does not have 

any issues with placing a weight restriction signing on Jefferson Avenue.

The cost for installing the weight restriction signs would be around $200 and covered by 

the 2021 Building and Grounds Sign Budget (3310.54140).

Sponsors: Rodriguez

21-3039_No Trucking on JeffersonAttachments:
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Please consider and act on removing the US Foods sign on Moreland 

Blvd. at White Rock Avenue and replace that sign with one indicating 

Burris Logistics.

B. ID#21-3040

Recommendation: This item was brought forward by Ald. Rodriguez.  In 2019, the Building and Grounds 

Committee approved the installation of a sign at the intersection of E. Moreland Blvd. and 

White Rock Avenue.  The sign was to direct truck drivers to use White Rock Avenue to 

access then US Foods Corp.  This distribution center has changed ownership and is now 

Burris Logistics.  The sign is now requested to be changed out to say "To Burris 

Logistics".  The Department of Public Works does not have any issue changing out this 

sign.  However, the cost for the sign should be paid for by Burris Logistics.  The 

Committee can decide if they want Burris to pay for the replacement sign.

The cost for installing a new sign would be around $200 and covered by the 2021 Building 

and Grounds Sign Budget (3310.54140).  Or, the Committee  can make it a requirement 

of approval to have Burris Logistics to pay the city to make and install the sign.

Sponsors: Rodriguez

21-3040_Burris Logistics SignAttachments:

Please consider a 3 ton weight restriction on River Valley Road from 

C.T.H. H River Road to 600 feet south of State Trunk Hwy 59 Les Paul 

Pkwy.

C. ID#21-3041

Recommendation: This item was brought forward by Ald. McElderry.  Residents in the River Valley Road 

neighborhood have concerns about an increase in truck traffic on River Valley Road when 

the proposed Kwik Trip is opened and the traffic signal at Les Paul Pkwy. is operational.  

The request is to prohibit trucks over 3 Ton from using River Valley Road from CTH H 

(River Road) to the Kwik Trip development but not prohibit Kwik Trip from making fuel and 

grocery deliveries.  To accommodate this, the 3 Ton limit signs would be placed at River 

Road and at a distance of 600 feet south of Les Paul Pkwy.  The Department of Public 

Works does not have any issues with placing a weight restriction signing on River Valley 

Road.

The cost for installing the weight restriction signs would be around $200 and covered by 

the 2021 Building and Grounds Sign Budget (3310.54140).

Sponsors: McElderry

21-3041_No Trucking on River Valley RdAttachments:

Please consider a stop sign to be added at the intersection of Willard Lane 

and Lancaster Drive.

D. ID#21-3042

Recommendation: This item was brought forward by Ald. Bartels.  Residents in the Rolling Ridge 

neighborhood want a sign installed on Willard Lane at Lancaster Drive.  Said intersection 

is currently uncontrolled.  The Department of Public Works has no issues with installing 

a stop sign at this location.

The cost for installing the Stop Sign would be around $100 and covered by the 2021 

Building and Grounds Sign Budget (3310.54140).

Sponsors: Bartels

21-3042_Stop Sign at Lancaster & WillardAttachments:

5.  Communications and Referrals
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Please approve review traffic control for the intersection of Racine Avenue 

and Newhall Avenue/Porter Avenue for any suggestions to slow traffic on E. 

Racine Avenue.

A. ID#21-2334

Recommendation: 6/14/2021.  This item was brought forward from Ald. Moltzan to have staff review the 

intersection of Racine Avenue and Newhall Avenue / Porter Avenue for traffic safety and 

speeding issues.  Staff is presenting this item to the Committee to inform them of the 

impending study.  Any changes to traffic control will be subject to approval, at a later 

date, by this Committee.  

11/1/2021.  Engineering staff have finished their study of the intersection and speed 

issues and will present findings to the Committee.  Any items that will need Committee 

approval will be brought forward at a subsequent meeting.

21-2334_Approve Traffic Control for Racine and NewhallAttachments:

Please have the Department of Public Works study and recommend 

alternatives for improved traffic control at the intersection of N.W. Barstow 

Street and Buena Vista Avenue.

B. ID#21-2566

Recommendation: 7/19/2021.  This item was brought forward from Ald. Eric Payne to have staff review the 

intersection of N.W. Barstow Street and Buena Vista Avenue for traffic safety issues.  

Staff is presenting this item to the Committee to inform them of the impending study.  

Any changes to traffic control will be subject to approval, at a later date, by this 

Committee.  

11/1/2021.  Engineering staff have finished their study of the intersection and speed 

issues and will present findings to the Committee.  Any items that will need Committee 

approval will be brought forward at a subsequent meeting.

Sponsors: E. Payne

21-2566_DPW Study and Recommend Alternativer for Improved Traffic at NW Barstow and Buena VistaAttachments:

Current Building and Grounds Budget.C. ID#21-3043

6.  Adjournment

"A majority of the Council members may be in attendance" 

 NOTICE: Any person who has a qualifying disability under the Americans with Disabilities Act that requires that 

the meeting be accessible or that materials at the meeting be in an accessible format, please contact the Public 

Works department, 48 hours prior to the meeting at 524-3600 or by the Wisconsin Telecommunications Relay 

System so that arrangements may be made to accommodate the request.

Page 3 City of Waukesha Printed on 10/29/2021

http://waukesha.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=15324
http://waukesha.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?M=F&ID=a300a5f7-d872-4ddf-ad5d-fe1098a24593.pdf
http://waukesha.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=15564
http://waukesha.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?M=F&ID=b32b80e2-eb62-4121-b111-758d36b8df20.pdf
http://waukesha.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=16033

